

## Solid Waste Committee Meeting Minutes 05-10-21

Present: Mike, Jon, Tom, Harvey, Kinder, Paul and Dave.

The suggestion was made to ask Laurie/BOS to update our committee name. Mike will check with the Town Clerk, etc., to see what is necessary to make that change.

- Information/bins Distribution to Relators and Landlords
  - Materials
    - Finalize Flyer — DONE
    - JON has the Magnets (500 – also to be used for the June event.)
    - Need to decide availability/cost/who gets bins. The plan was to order 400 bins (cost \$8 ea); the first 100 will be free donated by Ecomaine. (We used 130 in January). Jon will speak to Laurie on whether we can give subsidy or free for realtors and what the price will be for residents after the first 100. (Jon, please let me know how to handle the realtor/Maritime after you speak to Laurie — I have to get back to them). Maritime has requested 24 bins (they have around 50 cottages). No specific request has been made for bins — Sand Dollar (heather motes) has 60 cottages, and Beechwood (maria junker) has 20.
- GRB CLYNK collection
  - Town vehicle is problematic; also concern that unmanned likely to result in more than just Clynk bags placed in a truck (Hogan does not think this will happen as everyone gets free garbage pickup on Saturdays, so why would anyone skip that and haul their non-recyclables to a pickup truck location — they may put more in their Clynk bags than returnable, but that's a different issue).
  - Mike would have his guys do pickup if renters could drop at GRB Association to benefit them, Mike and Jon will speak to Laurie. If they approve, Paul will speak to GRBA.
  - June 26<sup>th</sup> Event

Miscellaneous:

- Not a drive-through event, people will park and get materials
- Need promotional flyer like last time.
- OK for Growth Planning to have a table for Comp. Plan.

Submitted by Paul Hogan